

Meeting Minutes: March 14, 2024

Called to order at 7:00 pm

In attendance: Crystal, Kenny, Cherie, Jennifer, Bobby

Excused: Katelyn

Old Minutes

We are having issues with got sports. The federal tax ID through the IRS is not enough to support the non profit status on got sport. We are currently looking into getting a letter from the state. Due to the issues with got sport we are trying to figure out if we should use got sports as a invoice tracker or if we should get a sign up on our website were we can accept pay pal.

We had no new registrations from the March 19th sign up.

As discussed in our last meeting Kenny went to his board about splitting the cost of the bathrooms (port o potty) with the indians. They had denied the request. We are looking into getting one. Price is \$95 a month, with set up and take down.

We had talked to council about getting up a bathroom system at the fields, this would benefit both organization. It would be a simple structure, that can be power washed if it gets dirty.

Field Clean up: Bill stated previously that they had paint for us to line the fields. But that is not the case as they can order it for us. Everything should be done by April 1st. The trailer that is currently up there for the soccer stuff is filled with tires from the borough. We are going to look into getting something else to hold our stuff due to the oil and gas smell in the trailer.

Crystal and Cherie had a meeting with council president Ron about getting new locks for the field, as they are shared by multiple people and our organization only has one key. Ron agreed that would be fine as long as the fire department, police department, public works ect was given a key if they needed to get in.

Water and electric needs to be taken care of up there.

We are looking into getting some rock for the field. Crystal is working on that. Ray spoke to someone from a coal company about getting us a lump of coal for the field as our logo.

Last registration is going to be March 23 before we start adding a late fee. We are going to do a sign up at the field on March 23 from 2 to 4 while we are doing clean up.

New Business:

League meeting was postponed from this Sunday to Next Sunday. Crystal will be attending via zoom.

We spoke to someone about refs and using kids from Bishop O'Reilly. We will be taking care of that in the next two weeks.

Kenny as decided that at the end of the spring season he is going to step down as Vice President. Bobby is going to be the incoming Vice President.

Fundraising Ideas (We do not want to put the burden on the parents so we are going to focus on organizational fundraising.

Red Robin

Art and Paint

Malcari's

Skateaway

Just to name a few of the ideas. If anyone has any ideas let us know.

We talked about possibly doing a fun day later in the season.

If anyone knows any businesses that would like to donate, please let us know. We have donation letters.

We had a donation of candy for the stand. We will be taking donations of candy, chips stuff like that. Our stand is going to be simple stuff (Hot dogs, hamburgers, chips). We will look into a Sam club membership and we have one for restaurant depot

Coaches, there was an incorrect concussion training that was sent out. It was corrected. All of your clearances and information must be provided by April 1st. No clearance. No coaching. Crystal has to go in and manually approve clearances.

Hanover came to us about having U6 and U8 play against them at there field. They would cover the refs. We would have to talk to them a little more about it.

This life appeal is going to be working on our uniforms. We will discuss with them about getting a parent's order going.

We are going to get our nets from Amazon. Bobby is going to get us a white board.

Next Meeting April 11 at 7pm